
 

051117 Approval Authority Meeting Agenda Item 4: Oroville Dam Incident Brief 1 

 

To: Bay Area UASI Approval Authority 

From: Eric Lamoureux, Inland Region Administrator, Governor’s Office of Emergency Services 

Date: May 11, 2017 

Re: Item 4: Oroville Dam Incident Brief 

 

Action or Discussion Items: 

 

Discussion, Possible Action 

 

Background:  

 

In February 2017, the Oroville Dam main and emergency spillways were significantly damaged, 

prompting the evacuation of more than 180,000 people living downstream along Feather 

River and the relocation of a fish hatchery. In the midst of widespread rainfall during the 2017 

California floods, damage to the dam's main spillway appeared on February 7, resulting in its 

closure as management tried to assess the extent of damage and ways to mitigate further damage.  

 

As storms dumped significant precipitation on the area, the lake level rose until it flowed over a 

concrete weir at the top of the dam's emergency spillway, despite the reopening of the damaged 

main spillway. As water flowed uncontrolled over the weir, head ward erosion of the emergency 

spillway threatened to undermine and collapse the concrete weir, which could have sent a 30-

foot wall of water into the Feather River below and flooded communities downstream.  

 

A collapse never occurred, but the main spillway suffered significant damage and the bare slope 

of the emergency spillway was significantly eroded. 

 

Discussion: 

 

Eric Lamoureux, Inland Region Administrator from the California Governor’s Office of 

Emergency Services will provide a Powerpoint presentation. An incident overview and lessons 

learned will be discussed. 


